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October 3, 1955 

M r . J. Hiram Moore 
P. O. Box 1537 
Hobbs, New Mexico 

Dear Sir: 

Re: Proposed NSP -190 

jj Reference is made to your letter of September 30, 1955 
jj pertaining to the above-captioned proposed non-standard gas proration 
u unit. 

Please be advised that this office has withdrawn your 
application for a non-standard unit for your Pech-State Well No. 1 
in view of the fact that i t now appears to be an o i l wel l . 

! | 
Li Very t ru ly yours, 

Warren W. Mankin 
Dis t r ic t Engineer 

WWMsjh 
cc: Oil Conservation Commission, Hobbs 

N. M . Oi l and Gas Engineering Committee, Hobbs 



Box 1537 MAIN OFFICE ccc 
J. HIRAM MOORE 

Geologist 

Hobbs, New Mexico Phone 3-3909 

September 30, 1955 

Mr. Warren W. Mankin 
D i s t r i c t Engineer 
New Mexico O i l Conservation Commission 
P. 0. Box 871 
Santa Fe, New Mexico 

Dear Mr. Mankin: 

Please excuse our delay i n answering your l e t t e r 
r e l a t i v e to application f o r non-standard gas proration 
u n i t f o r Pech-State well #1. 

This we l l has been on test f o r the l a s t several 
weeks. I t now appears that i t w i l l be an o i l well 
rather than a gas w e l l . I t i s now producing about 
75 barrels o i l per day on a 16/64th inch choke with 
a gas-oil r a t i o of 785:1. 

We probably w i l l d r i l l a second wel l on t h i s 
t r a c t w i t h i n the next several months and attempt to 
complete i t as a gas well from the upper part of the 
Yates. When t h i s well i s commenced we w i l l make a 
new application f o r a non-standard gas proration u n i t 
comprising the SW/4 of Section 32, Twp. 21S, Rge. 36E. 
At that time we w i l l be careful to make a l l of the 
requirements i n the application. 

Re: Proposed NSP-190 

Yours very t r u l y , 

J. H. Moore 
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September 28, 1955 

y M r . J. Hiram Moore 
P.. O. Bos 1537 
Hobbs, New Mexico 

Re: Proposed NSP-190 

Dear Sir: 

We are s t i l l awaiting an answer to our letter of September 6, 
1955. 

Did you notify Cities Service Oil Company of your application 
for a non-standard gas proration unit for your Pech-State Well No. 1, 
located in the NW/4 SW/4 of Section 32, Township 21 South, Range 36 
East, Lea County, New Mexico, in the Jalmat Gas Pool? Have you 
applied for or received permission for communitization of this above-
described state acreage for a gas unit? 

Your application w i l l be held up unti l such time as you comply 
with our requests and w i l l not be granted on September 29, 1955 as 
previously indicated. 

Very t ru ly yours, 

Warren W. Mankin 
Dis t r ic t Engineer 

WWMrjh 


